City of Salinas

Public Works Department - Engineering and Transportation
- 200 Lincoln Avenue « Salinas, California « 93901 + (831) 758-7241
SALINAS ®30

DATE: May 13, 2020
TO: Debbie Hale

Executive Director, TAMC
55-B Plaza Circle
Salinas, CA 93901-2902

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR RSTP FAIR SHARE PROGRAMMING

This letter supersedes the letter dated May 6, 2020. The remaining balance of RSTP fair share
contribution has been adjusted to capture three outstanding claims for the North Sanborn Road
Improvements Project. The City of Salinas requests the TAMC Board reallocate the remaining portions
of Salinas' 2014 ($38,240), 2017 RSTP Fair Share funds, ($42,538) and the North Sanborn Road
Improvements RSTP Fair Share funds (9,748.64), a total amount of 90,527.51 to the Pedestrian Crossing
Enhancements Project.

The Pedestrian Crossing Enhancements Project (CIP 9188) will make improvements to uncontrolled
crosswalks throughout the City. The first six locations were partially funded using development impact
fees and a Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) Grant. The RSTP funds will be used to fully
fund these improvements and will be used as a local match for the next HSIP grant, cycle 10 this fall.

We thank TAMC for its consideration of this request.

Should there be any questions, please contact City Engineer, Rodger Olds, at 831-758-7427.

Rodger A. Olds, PE, MBA
City Engineer



